
 

 

 

 

September 14, 2023 

Sue Parker, 

Chief Clerk of the Assembly 

State Capitol Room, Room 3196  

Sacramento, California  

 

Dear Ms. Parker:   

 

I am writing to clarify the intent of one aspect of AB 1228.  The definition of “fast 

food restaurant” in Section 1474 is not intended to include fast food restaurants that are 

located within an airport; which are connected to or operated in conjunction with a hotel, 

event center, theme park, museum, or gambling establishment; or which are located in 

and operated in conjunction with a building, group of buildings, or campus used for 

office purposes primarily by a single, for-profit corporation and its affiliates, where the 

restaurant is part of or subject to a concession or food-service contract, and primarily or 

exclusively serves employees of that corporation or its affiliates. In an effort to provide as 

much certainty as possible, I am committed to working collaboratively with labor to 

develop and pursue legislation next year that codifies the clarification outlined above. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to clarify this intent. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
_________________________ 

Chris Holden 

Assemblymember, 41st District 

 


